Raffle to Purchase AED and Train Residents in CPR

To commerate the one year anniversary of Deb's heart attack, Les and Deb Hunton wish to purchase an AED for our church, the Community Church of Huntington, as well as CPR instruction for 10 community members.

Here is a message from Deb Hunton:

An AED (automatic external defibrillator) is a device that is designed to shock the heart back into a normal rhythm should it be in a state of fibrillation (this is when the heart quivers like jello instead of contracting normally to pump blood to our vital organs). Uncorrected, fibrillation will lead to death within minutes. Defibrillation may



bring a person back to life. We live in a rural area with limited emergency assistance and every minute counts.

Having an AED in the church and citizens trained in CPR will be extremely beneficial to all.

The Community Church of Huntington is just that- for the community. We host senior dinners, we are a Red Cross Center in case of emergency, we host funerals, weddings, Boy Scouts, family gatherings, supply space for overflow when the town selectboard is planning a large turnout for meetings, hunters breakfast and the Race for Sundaes (a fund raiser for Neighbor Helping Neighbor) and Sunday worship at 9 am.

In order to raise the money, I have made a gorgeous full/queen size quilt. (I must admit, it is my best work of art, ever).

Tickets for this quilt are \$1.

\$5 = 6 chances,

\$10= 12 chances

\$20 = 25 chances to win the quilt! All donations are tax deductible. Drawing for quilt is 12/23/24 (just in time for Christmas!).

To buy tickets you can make check out to Community Church of Huntington (subject line: AED) and mail to PO Box 24, Huntington, VT. A receipt will be mailed to you.

THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

Once we have the AED, I will post a date for CPR Training. Free for first 10 persons who sign up!!!

—Deb (and Les) Hunton